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(ITEM     ) From Acting Deputy Corporation Counsel, recommending payment in an amount not to exceed $7,500 to Glenn Kirby in settlement of his claim for bodily injuries he sustained when his vehicle was struck by a Milwaukee County vehicle, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION


WHEREAS, on September 23, 2010, Milwaukee County Parks’ employee was operating a 1996 Chevy Truck; and
WHEREAS, the Park’s employee was traveling westbound on W. Wisconsin Ave. when he failed to stop for a red light and entered into the intersection and struck the passenger rear side of a 2009 Nissan Sentra; and
WHEREAS, the vehicle that was struck was owned and operated by Glenn Kirby.  Mr. Kirby’s vehicle was traveling northbound on N. 26th St. and had traveled through eastbound lanes of W. Wisconsin Ave. and one westbound lane when struck by the Park’s employee; and
WHEREAS, Mr. Kirby is represented by Ricardo Estrada, with Sperling Law Offices, LLC; and
WHEREAS, Glenn Kirby was taken by Curtis Ambulance Service to St. Joseph’s Hospital.  He  received emergency treatment and follow-up treatment for neck and back injuries through October 11, 2010, incurring medical charges totaling $3,368.20; and
WHEREAS, County Mutual’s insurance adjustor recommends settlement of all claims by Glenn Kirby for bodily injury for $7,500.00 and Corporation Counsel recommends such payment; and
WHEREAS, the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General Services at its meeting on May 12, 2011 voted (7-0) to recommend the payment as proposed; now
BE IT RESOLVED, that Milwaukee County approves the payment of $7,500.00 to Glenn Kirby in return for a full release of all bodily injury claims arising out of the September 23, 2010 motor vehicle accident.

